June 2021

Bondurant Conununity Club Newsletter

It’s going to be a busy summer Bondurant! We need lots of
help, so let’s all enjoy being together again. Here we go!!!

New Officers

Welcome and thank you to our BCC officers: Janice Sumrall (President),
Stacy Saunders (Vice President), Allie Wiener (Secretary), and Gloria
Thomas (Treasurer). We appreciate the time and effort you put forth for our
community.

Highway Clean Up

Our annual highway clean up is scheduled for Thursday June 10 at 4pm.
It's fun to do it together! Please meet at the church to receive bags and an
assigned section of highway. After we're done, we will enjoy a group
supper back at the church. (If you can’t make it that day but would like to
help, please see the PO bulletin board and mark which section of highway
you would like to clean on your own time- which should be done sooner
rather than later.)



The 79th annual Bondurant BBQ is on!!! Sunday June 27, Church service
at 11:00 followed by BBQ lunch at 12:30.
We need lots of volunteers to make the BBQ a success:

Table washing and sealing - June 18, time TBD

Friday June 25: 9 am to 1-ish, cleaning of dishes, counters, etc
(less physical work)

Saturday June 26: 9am to 4-ish, setting up tent frames, etc.
(more physical work)

Sunday June 27: 8am till showtime, finishing tents, setting up
serving line, etc.

Please show up for whichever of these works best for you!

Also:

Dessert sign up will be at the PO bulletin board. Please put your
name and what type of dessert you will bring (cookies, cake, pie,
cupcakes, etc.)

We still need salad makers and servers. Please call or text Pat
Burroughs to let her know how you can help.

307-733-4937

Thank you to our BBQ committee for taking on this big job: Pat Burroughs,
Dancy Tolson, Janice Sumrall, Shari Meeks and Gloria Thomas.

Raffle

Our annual raffle for a beautiful quilt by Claudia Roberts and a print from
the Dockham Family has begun. Tickets are 6 for $5 (or $1 each.) Tickets
will be available at the BBQ, and the drawing will be held at Heritage Days
on August 14.

St. Hubert’s Church

A full church service will be held on June 27 (11am, before the BBQ) and
weekly service will continue through the summer.



Library

The Bondurant Library is now open Tuesdays and Saturdays 10am - 2pm.
And it's super clean thanks to my helpers Tyler Sherrill and Chelsea Long
(in pink high heels, no less)!

Bondurant North Star Feeders

Our local 4H group has increased in size to 22 members! Go Bondurant!

Fire
Our Bondurant fire department is in need of volunteers. Please contact
Sam Sumrall at 601-506-3034 if you’re interested.

Dues

Don’t forget those BCC dues: $20 per family or $10 per person. Mail a
check to BCC, PO Box 71, Bondurant WY or Venmo to Gloria-Thomas-56.

BCC Meeting

Next BCC meeting will be Tuesday July 6 at 6pm.



